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July 1, 2022

Town of Montville

Zoning Board of Appeals

Attention: Mr. John MacNeil, Chairman
c¢/o Land Use Department

310 Norwich-New London Turnpike
Uncasville, Connecticut 06382

Re:  Pending Application of Hassan/Hussain LLC for Certificate of Location
Approval at 2040 Norwich-New London Turnpike, Montville, Connecticut

Dear Board Members:

The Applicant, Hassan/Hussain LLC hereby grants a ten (10) day extension to the Town
of Montville Zoning Board of Appeals within which to conclude the public hearing currently
pending with respect to the above noted Application, which public hearing commenced as of June
1, 2022. Please note that, in acting upon a Certificate of Location Approval Application, a
municipal zoning board of appeals is exercising authority as an agent of the State of Connecticut
Department of Motor Vehicles, and not as a municipal zoning authority under Chapter 124 of the
Connecticut General Statutes. It is therefore our opinion that there is no mandatory time period
within which the Zoning Board of Appeals is required to conclude the public hearing on the above
referenced Application. Nevertheless, the extension contained herein is being granted as if this
Application was being administered within the time constraints contained in Section 8-7d of the
Connecticut General Statutes.

Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact the undersigned.

Very truly yours,

S AN

arry B ller

HBH/tlk
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